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Agenda
1. Presentation of  the participants
Because it was our first workshop we started the meeting by introducing ourselves and our school to the other participants. Different subjects are represented in our work group: French, sciences, computer sciences, technical subjects, ... The different schools are general, technical and vocational secondary schools.
2. Presentation of the project objectives and of the teachers workshops
INFOREF introduced the whole objectives, activities and the calendar of the “Learning Game” project to the teachers so that they could set the workshops in the general context of the project.

INFOREF introduced then the contents of the different workshops and the calendar of the 

distance teachers meetings with the documents downloaded on the “Learning Game” portal.

3. Calendar of the workshops and of the distance teachers meetings
We suggested to the teachers to adopt the same calendar for the workshops and the distance meetings. They accepted this proposition but because they can’t be free in the morning, he decided to meet on Wednesday afternoons and to add dates to the calendar.
4. Introduction to the application of videogames in education
By using the “Learning Game” portal and the training manual created by the partners we made the partners aware of  the potential application of technologies inspired of videogames in education.

We showed several examples and focused on ”The Dark Room” which seems to be a good example of what we could develop with the teachers.
5. Identification of the most efficient tools to produce our pilot course

The teachers taking part in the meeting had explored some videogames used by their students or themselves, so that we could evaluate how to use these videogames to create a pilot course.

For example:

· the game “Mafia” and its editor;

· the game “CounterStrike” and its editor (“Hammer);

· the game “Neverwinter Nights” and its editor (“Aurora”).

The workgroup also explored the list of software published on the Learning Game portal as well as the software used in the examples of pilot courses (The Dark Room, Return to Old Castle, Tarot).
Finally the workgroup considered that the games editors didn’t offer enough liberty and chose to work mainly with the following tools:

· Adventure Maker

· Adobe Photoshop

· Flash

· 3D Studio Max

We finished by fixing the following tasks for the next workshop:

· To download and test of the possibilities of Adventure Maker software: INFOREF bought 5 licences for the participants.

· To think about different possible learning scenarios in various subjects.
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